
 

 

 

July 24, 1998 

 

 

Mr. Daniel R. Moll 

Deputy Staff Director 

Committee on Government Reform and Oversight 

2157 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Dan: 

 

In a follow-up to our conversation yesterday, when I told you that I will be leaving the Review Board, 

I wanted to write a note to let you know that it has been a pleasure to work with you during the past 

few months.  I speak for everyone at the Review Board when I say that your help, as well as that of 

the Chairman and Jeff Schaffner, have very much helped us complete our work.   

 

As I mentioned to you by phone, we now expect the FBI and CIA to complete their review within the 

next two weeks—an accomplishment that neither agency believed possible only six months ago.  

There is, however, an enormous amount of detail work that still needs to be done.  I am sure that the 

new Executive Director, Laura Denk, and the new General Counsel, Ron Haron, will be likely to call 

on you for help with a strategically placed telephone call or letter.  I have told Laura and Ron that I 

will do whatever I can to help during the upcoming months as the Review Board completes its work.  

I am sure Ron will be in touch with you on the HUAC records. 

 

I am about to become the Executive Fellow at the United States Institute of Peace.  As a part of the 

fellowship, I will begin working next month at the Department of State in the Bureau of Democracy, 

Human Rights, and Labor on issues related to religious freedom abroad.  Next Thursday I will be 

testifying before a joint session of the House International Relations Committee and the CSCE on the 

issue of religious rights in Europe.  (I trust that the JFK assassination will not come up.) 

 

Thanks once again. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

T. Jeremy Gunn 

Executive Director and General Counsel 


